
                                                         
                                                                    
                                                             ROSS TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS 
                                                                      MONTHLY MEETING 
                                                                              JULY 5, 2016 
 
 
     At 7:00 p.m. the Ross Township Supervisors meeting was called to order by Chairman Howard 
A. Beers, Jr..  Vice Chairman Tina Drake and Supervisor Russell A. Kresge, Jr. were in attendance. 
Solicitor Dunn was also present. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag was recited led by Chairman Beers. 
 
The minutes of the June 6, 2016 meeting were approved on a motion made by Vice Chairman 
Drake, seconded by Supervisor Kresge and carried.  The Treasurer's report presented was also 
approved and included in the previous motion. 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC-NONE 
 
PLANS-Chairman Beers noted receipt of time extension requests involving a minor subdivision  (lot 
consolidation) for Emil & Beatrice Stenger and a Land Development Plan for Dunkin Donuts. A motion 
was made by Vice Chairman Drake to agree to the extensions until October 14, 2016 (as requested). 
The motion was seconded by Supervisor Kresge and carried. 
 
OLD BUSINESS-NONE 
 
NEW BUSINESS-A request from Camp Cadet for a donation was discussed.  A motion was made by 
Supervisor Kresge to donate $300.00 (same as last year).  The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman 
Drake and carried. 
 
ROAD FOREMAN REPORT-Some discussion took place concerning the condition of the one ton truck 
which has not been on the road for the past two weeks.   The Road Foreman would like to replace 
this vehicle and said while both are needed, at the present time,  a utility truck would be advisable. 
The Road Foreman said he would take all that is usable off the truck.  It was decided that the Road 
Foreman should look into prices on the purchase of a utility truck. 
 
Chairman Beers asked about the back top schedule and the Road Foreman noted that they have 
not completed the project yet, were called to another job but with return next week to finish. 
He also noted he will begin shoulder work this week and that the first round of mowing has been 
completed and mowing will continue.   Some discussion took place about the roller and the repair 
it needs.  It was also decided to tar and chip areas of the shoulders where necessary.   Supervisor 
Kresge suggested some tree trimming along Blue Ridge Rd..   
 
CORRESPONDENCE- 
 
RECEIPTS & EXPENDITURES-Chairman Beers questioned the Advanced Business Equipment Invoice and 
the Secretary explained it is for the maintenance contract for the copier. 
 



A motion was made by Vice Chairman Drake to pay the bills as presented.  The motion was seconded by 
Supervisor Kresge and carried. 
 
            There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m.. 
 
                                                                                                                           Respectfully submitted, 
 
                                                                                                                           Doris Price, Secretary 
   
 
 
                    
                                               


